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Friends of Philips Park Cemetery <friendsofphilipsparkcemetery@gmail.com>
Mon, Mar 21, 2022 at

5:18 AM
To: steve@cleardigitalmedia.com

Hi Steve,
We are trying to locate where abouts in Philips Park Cemetery graves were moved to from All Saints graveyard
Newton Heath in early 1960s. (see below)

Cemeteries and Graveyards

The churchyard was closed for burials by Order in Council in 1854, although technically family
vaults are open for the reception of human remains of those with a qualifying connection.   The
area of the churchyard now described by the school playground is still technically part of the
churchyard.  Prior to the building of the new school and the creation of the playground, mortal
remains were exhumed, by the appropriate permissions of Chancellor's Faculty and the Home
Office, and re-interred in Philips Park, in the early 1960s.   The remaining portion of the
Churchyard has been known as All Saints' Garden, since 1963.

A separate graveyard was created, off Orford Road, after the churchyard was closed, but this
too was closed in 1963 and the mortal remains exhumed as above.

Hope you can help us,

Regards

Gail Spelman
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